
Regina Huda School 

40 Sheppard Street 

Regina, Sask. 

S4R 3M6 

Phone: 565-1988 

Fax: 565-2187 

 

 

September 3, 2020 

Dear Parents, 

This letter is additional information to the August 20th letter available at 

http://www.huda.ca/return-to-school-parent-letter/  

We are excited to see our students return to school and have planned for a safe return to in-

school learning. Parents can read our full plan at http://www.huda.ca/return-to-school-plan/  

Regina Huda School teachers and staff will do our very best every day. Keep in mind that 

everything may not go perfectly and we will need to make adjustments as we go. 

Teachers and students will wear masks at school. We will put on our masks before we leave the 

car to go onto the playground and we will keep them on until we return to the car at 3:15. Please 

read information from the Government of Canada about putting on, taking off, and cleaning 

masks at https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-

infection/prevention-risks/how-put-remove-clean-non-medical-masks-face-coverings.html We 

will provide each grade 4 – 12 student with one reusable mask. Pre-school through grade 3 

students will need to provide their own. We recommend sending at least 2 masks each day so 

that students can change into a clean mask at lunch time each day. Think of the mask as part of 

your child’s school clothing; it is required and you must provide it and keep it clean. 

Parents will not be permitted in the school. Please drop your fees in the locked black mailbox by 

the Hikma entrance between 8:30 and 3:30. Send your children to school with everything they 

need so you do not need to drop off lunches, keys, books, etc. 

Students will wear face shields on the way to the washroom to make wudu and back to the 

classroom. Using face shields will help students’ masks remain clean and dry. Regina Huda 

School will provide 1 face mask for each student. 

Students will need to bring their own travel prayer rug to school each day. If you do not have a 

travel prayer rug, we recommend the following: 

• Purchase an inexpensive flannel-backed table cloth. Cut the table cloth into pieces for 

each of your children. 

• Fold each table cloth and place it into a Ziploc bag. Label the bag with your child’s name. 

Please help to prepare your children to return to school by: 

http://www.huda.ca/return-to-school-parent-letter/
http://www.huda.ca/return-to-school-plan/
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection/prevention-risks/how-put-remove-clean-non-medical-masks-face-coverings.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection/prevention-risks/how-put-remove-clean-non-medical-masks-face-coverings.html


• Talking positively about school and your child’s teachers. 

• Ensuring your children are able to put on their own shoes. If they are unable to tie their 

shoes, purchase slip-on or Velcro shoes. 

• Having your children practice wearing their masks for increasing lengths of time before 

they return to school.  

• Ensuring your child is able to open her own lunch bag, juice box, banana, granola bar, 

etc. so that teachers can maintain social distance. 

Thank you for helping us prepare our students for a great school year!  

 

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Nistor, Mrs. Spock and the Regina Huda School Board 

 


